

Woolston Rovers Junior Committee Meeting 17<sup>th</sup> September 2020

Present Pete Bowden (PB), Paul Morrall (PM), Mark Robinson (MR), Kyle Robinson (KR)

Absent Emma Hall, Hayley Owen, Matt Stevenson, Sonia Eaves

### **Chairman Comments**

Pete past on the apologies of missing members and there a couple of points that need discussing during the meeting

### **Secretary update**

Paul reported he now has access to passport system for registering players as an administrator. Several items on the system need updating

Action to update the passport system (PM)

Action to look for shared drive to store documents (PM)

### **Treasure report**

Sonia had passed on information to Pete.

Current balance                    £7364.00

NHS Shirt charity donation   £925.00

New balance                        £6439.00

Bill to teams for collected community balls £346.50

Remaining community balls                    £313.50

Projected balance                                £7099.00

Discussed payment for the pitches (we don't want the council asking for 3 years payment)

Action to ask Scott Henderson for his communications regarding paying (want to show we have been proactive) (PB, PM)

### **Coach's update**

Max 5 teams training at once, currently no issue with social distance. (Comment to remind players and parents the entrance exit system of Hillock lane)

Attend video meeting the wolf foundation

Report on Box Ball individual training skill

All coaches to session plans in a timely manner (No exceptions)

### **Junior Recruitment**

Pete report on loss of players due to COVID and not playing games

Action to produce 2 social media poster one listing teams and contacts, another using Pete Bowden and Paul Morrall as contacts (MR)

### **Kit update**

Mark reported social media video had been prepared and would go live tomorrow at 20:21

### **COVID**

Possible social lockdown coming due to raise in COVID case in Warrington. To check and follow advice given (ALL)

All paperwork needs to be kept up to date and submitted promptly (training registers with temperature readings and training session plans)

### **Floodlit training pitch**

Pete reported on the option being offered by the Warrington Foundation. 1 year subscription approximately 50 weeks 2Hr slot £2,842 4Hr slot £5,684 ( works out to be £13.00 per hour). Currently offering Friday evening. Action to request Wednesday. Foundation require a firm commitment ASAP.(PB)

Mark spoke about floodlights that had been obtained and possible sites (alongside the pitch at Monks and tennis courts near Padgate station) Action to continue investigations and possible ways to pay for the work required. (MR)

Pit Stop after match food

Need to check what equipment in the Pit stop that belongs to Woolston Rovers and claim it (not allow it to migrate to Monks)

Action speak to Claire (PB)

### **Training Schedule**

Kyle is the owner of the schedule and any queries and problems should be directed to him

### **AOB**

Committee would like to continue using video conferencing  
Action to Look at alternatives to Zoom (PM)

Date for next meeting

Pete to look at options for next months